Bronte Beach Precinct Minutes

Bronte Precinct Meeting Minutes

Monday 10 December 2007
  Venue: Bronte Public School

 
Meeting opened at: 7pm.
Councillors in attendance:  Ingrid Strewe, David Ridyard

Council Representative: None

Convenors: Jean O’Regan & Alma Jarvis 

Meeting Chair: Jean O’Regan    Minutes: Alma Jarvis

Apologies: Carlu Carter, Michael Donnan, and David Ellison

Cr. Copeland offered his apologies and Seasons Greetings to all.

Precinct flyers for this meeting were not delivered to households. This has been a source of concern for Bronte Precinct over quite a period of time .The Precinct system is a forum for residents to ask questions, receive information and be involved in their Municipality and so it is important that they are informed as to meeting times and agendas.

Correspondence:                   My Bondi Summer 2007

Agenda:
1. Minutes of October 2007 Meeting 

2. Councillor Questions and Updates 

3. Suggestions /areas of concern for 2008. 

4. General Business. 

 

Item 1: No minutes were taken at the October meeting, as we were locked out of our venue.

Questions were put to Councillor Ridyard: 
Q; who paid for the Bondi bags given out to shoppers in the Bondi beach area?

A: Bondi beach Business owners covered the cost of bags.

Q: Will there be an Infrastructure levy imposed on residents in 2008?

A: Decision to be made soon.

 

Item 2:Councillor Questions and updates

Q: Why should ratepayers pay for the “ Beach runner bus”?

A: this is a trial with the hope that car usage and traffic congestion will be minimised in the future.

Q: Why are our streets, gutters and verges in such a shabby condition? Council should undertake more cleaning of these areas.

A: Residents concerned about their local areas should contact the Customer Service centre at Bondi Junction.

NB: Please make sure, when contacting this centre, that you receive a number so that any enquiries can be followed up.

 

Item 3: Suggestions /areas of concern for 2008.

This item will be discussed at our first meeting of 2008.

 

Item 4 :General Business.
a    Traffic: Safety concerns were expressed re. parking in Thompson St.

Private motor vehicles are frequently parked parallel to this arc of four (4) metres length of curved kerb, (Photo A and two streets plan diagrams attached). On the curved driveway outside Waverley Council Chambers in Bondi Rd spaces delineated for passenger motor vehicles typically exceed six (6) metres in length.  A conventional passenger motor vehicle parked in the space here discussed “overhangs” either or both driveways (see Photo B).

· Vehicles so parked block access completely to the “Right-of-Way” so potentially inhibiting access of all emergency vehicles to four households (see Photo C). 

· Vehicles so parked clearly restrict resident motor vehicle access to their homes. 

· Resident Susan Gabriel lodged a written request for this “NO STOPPING” zone with Council officer Steven Brown on July 10, 2007 and was allocated an item number 36067.  Ms Gabriel has subsequently approached Council officers on August 8 and December 5 to ascertain the status of her request without success. 

As no action has taken place in regard to this matter the following motion will be put to Council:

Motion:Bronte Precinct request Council to install a” NO STOPPING” zone in Thompson St adjacent to Thompson St Reserve and between the dish crossing on the north side of No 1 Mirimar Ave and the “Right-of-Way” that provides vehicular access to Nos 16, 18, 25 &27,Thompson St., Waverley. (See Photo A and two street plan diagrams attached).

Proposer:  Susan Gabriel            Seconder: Alma Jarvis   Passed unanimously

b    362 Birrell St. The proposed development at 362 Birrell St. has been a matter of concern to residents over many years, it is continually put forward for overdevelopment.with this in mind the following motion will be put to Council

Motion. .0 Bronte Precinct urges Waverley Council to request funds from the Federal Minister for the resumption of the site at 362 Birrell St.".
Proposer: Alma Jarvis   Seconder: Susan Gabriel          Passed unanimously

c    what is the status of the development proposal for 136,138 & 140 Hewlett  St. There were a number of concerns about this further  "McMansioning” of Bronte.  The model exhibited by Walter Barda at our Feb 12 meeting evidenced a significant reduction in the green space across all 3 existing blocks all the existing trees appeared to just disappear.  Do we have any update on this?

Reply: This development complies with all Councils requirements.

d   Development at 11 Bayview St.  Are there problems with this building?  What is the exact nature of them?  Are any of the 3 units actually occupied?  There was considerable resident disquiet about this development in January 2005 yet it was allowed to proceed virtually unchanged.  Is building rectification work required / mandated by Waverley Council?

Reply: This matter is under consideration.

e  Safety at Bronte School: the rails on the footpath at Bronte school that are meant to stop vehicles from crossing the footpath are not adequate for this purpose, it has been reported to Council but no reply as yet. Perhaps the school itself should address this.

Precinct will write to the school and express their concern.

 

Congratulations to Waverley Council!!!
Put forward by Michael Donnan and endorsed by Bronte precinct

The initiatives taken during the recent "Sculptures by the Sea" exhibition were significant in making life easier for all concerned.  The more  frequent 361-bus service, the extension to the "Bus Zone" in Tamarama  Marine Drive and the high level of parking officer diligence were all  particularly noteworthy.   Parking of volunteer motor vehicles was  permitted inTamarama Gully during the exhibition and by and large  this privilege was not abused.

 

The meeting drew to a close 8.30 pm
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